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Quotes another person’s actual words, or replicates all or part of another’s product. ● Cutting and pasting

another person’s actual words.

● Uses another person’s ideas, opinions, work, data, or theories, even if they are completely

paraphrased in one’s own words.

● Borrows facts, statistics, or other illustrative materials - unless the information is common knowledge.

Incomplete Policy

If students are missing Essential Learning items at the end of a term, the student grade may be reported as an
incomplete until the student completes those items. When a student earns a grade of (I) Incomplete, it will be
reflected in the computation of his/her new GPA as a zero. This zero stays until the grade is changed. In order to
resolve an Incomplete, the student must make arrangements with the teacher to complete the missing work. If an
Incomplete is not completed by these arrangements the student may enroll in an in-school or summer credit
recovery class. If a student does not meet proficiency in a course by August 31, the incomplete will be transition to
an F on the student’s transcript.

1. Contract with their teacher to finish it: If a student contracts with a teacher, the teacher  stipulates

what must be done and a deadline (at least 3 weeks after the end of the term) for  completion of

work. If a student contracts with a teacher, and does not complete by the  contracted deadline, the

“I” turns into an “F”.

2. Enroll in an in-school credit recovery class: If a student enrolls in the in-school credit recovery class, they

must finish the incomplete by the end of the term of enrollment. If they do not, the  “I” turns into an “F”.

This option is only available if the original class is able to provide materials  to allow credit recovery. If the

teacher can provide rubrics to correct the assessments associated  with the incomplete, then the credit

recovery teacher can do this. If not, then the original teacher will evaluate the work.

3. Enroll in a summer school class: If a student enrolls in the summer school credit recovery class,  s/he needs

to complete credit in summer school. If the course is not completed, the original  grade of “I” will convert to

an “F.” This option is only available if the original class is able to  provide materials to allow credit recovery. If

the teacher can provide rubrics to correct the  assessments associated with the incomplete, then the credit

recovery teacher can do this. If not, then the original teacher must evaluate the work.

Recognition

Academic Recognition Cords

● Gold Cords will be awarded to students with a 3.9-4.0 GPA and 54 credits at the end of Term 3

● Silver Cords will be awarded to students with a 3.75-3.89 GPA and 54 credits at the end of Term 3

● Red cords will be awarded to the class of 2023 students if they have completed 6 or more courses with a GPA

average of 3.5 or above in the following course domains:

○ CIS

○ AP

○ PSEO

○ Dual Enrollment college courses
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Designation of gold, and silver, red cords will be determined at the end of term 3.  Students receiving academic
recognition as noted above will be Honors Graduates, receiving an Honors sticker on their diploma.

Service Cords

Students in identified school programs will receive a white cord as recognition of their service to EPHS.

Program Recognition

Students in the AVID Program will receive a blue cord.

Students members of the National Honor Society will be recognized with an NHS Medallion or Stole.

Communication

Alerts

The district has the ability to call and email all district families. In order to help ensure that you receive  these

important messages, please go to www.edenpr.org and make sure that we have the correct email  address and

phone numbers for us to use. You can update your email address and cell phone number  yourself by logging into

the parent portal and click on "Family Members". Make the necessary changes  and click "Update" in each cell that

you change. If you have moved or changed your primary home  phone number, please contact your students'

schools to have that information updated in the system. Contact us with questions at (952) 975-7094 or

helpline@edenpr.org.

Publications

Families with students attending Eden Prairie Schools receive print and electronic publications from the district.

To ensure you’re receiving electronic newsletters from the district and EPHS, log onto the  district website,

www.edenpr.org. You can update your email address and cell phone number yourself  by logging into the parent

portal and click on "Family Members." Make the necessary changes and click  "Update" in each cell that you

change. If you have moved or changed your primary home phone  number, please contact your students' schools

to have that information updated in the system.

Contacting Your Student

Calls requesting that a message be given to a student during the school day must be limited to  parents/guardians.

Employers, friends, and siblings are not allowed to leave messages. Paging students  to pick up messages is limited

to passing times, before and after school only. Messages not picked up by  students will be discarded at the end of

the day. Students are responsible, once paged, to report to their  student center to pick up their message. Calling

into a classroom is reserved for emergencies only. All  emergency calls will be referred to the health office, the

student’s dean, counselor, or principal’s office.
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